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Miami Valley Career Technology Center Announces New 
Superintendent 
 

Clayton, Ohio – The Miami Valley Career Technology Center (MVCTC) Board of 

Education hired a new superintendent at the board meeting on June 12, 2012. 

Dr. Nick Weldy, current MVCTC Academic Supervisor, will officially take over the 

reins on August 1, 2012. 

 

The board voted to appoint Dr. Weldy to succeed Dr. John Boggess who 

announced his retirement earlier this year. Dr. Boggess has been a key figure in 

Career Technical Education in the state of Ohio during his 36-year career. He has 

spent the past 15-years at MVCTC, where his work has been described as 

visionary in developing programs that help students be prepared for the 21st 

Century Workforce. 

 

Dr. Weldy is only the fourth superintendent in MVCTC’s 41-year history. In the 

course of his educational career, he has served as an administrator, teacher, and 

Board of Education member in both career-technical and traditional school 

districts in the Miami Valley. He is a graduate of Covington High School, located 

in Covington, Ohio, Sinclair Community College, with an Associate Degree with a 

Chemistry emphasis, Wright State University, with a B.S. in Biological Science 

Education and a Master’s degree in Earth Science. Dr. Weldy earned his Ph.D. in 

Educational Leadership from the University of Dayton. 
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MVCTC serves more than 2,500 high school students in 27 school districts in 

Montgomery, Preble, Miami, Warren and Darke counties. In addition, 5,000 

adults take courses and participate in skill training at the school each year. 
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